
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
OF 

December 16, 2024 
 

The Rockledge Borough Council met at 7:00 p.m. on December 16, 2024, at the Rockledge 
Borough Hall. After the prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, the roll was called as follows: 
 
In Attendance:  Mr. Enderle, Mr. Briggman, Mr. Creedon, Mr. Clarke, Mr. Boyle, and Mr. 
Menniti.     
 
Acceptance of the Minutes:  Motion to adopt the minutes from November 25, 2024. All were in 
favor.  
 
Law and Planning:    Mr. Briggman made a motion to accept the monthly building inspector’s 
report. All were in favor.  
 
Finance: Mr. Enderle made a motion to accept the monthly bills, Tax Collector’s, previous 
months check detail report and Treasurer’s report. All were in favor.  
 
Monthly Bills – December 2024 
 
General Fund  - $     95,593.38                                      
Highway Aid  - $       1,786.30                    
Capital Reserve - $                   0                                       
Police Pension Fund -       $                   0                                    
 
Check Detail – November 2024 
 
General Fund  - $        2,356.51                  
Highway Aid  - $                    0                                                                              
Capital Reserve - $        1,683.35                                  
Police Pension Fund  - $      29,240.96 
 
Mr. Enderle made a motion to adopt Resolution 2024-04. A Resolution of the Borough of 
Rockledge, County of Montgomery, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania appropriating specific 
sums estimated per the 2025 Budget to be required for the specific purpose of the municipal 
government, hereinafter set forth, during the year 2025 by the Borough Council of the Borough 
of Rockledge, County of Montgomery, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  All were in favor.  
 
Mr. Enderle made a motion to adopt Ordinance 684. An Ordinance in the Borough of Rockledge 
Montgomery County, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, fixing the tax rate for the year 2025 at 
10.60 mills. All were in favor.  
 
Mr. Enderle made a motion to allow the Borough Manager to pay any bills between now and the 
end of December.  
 



Mr. Enderle made a motion to use the ARPA funds as follows: 
 

• $130,000 to be used for balance of MS4 Storm Sewer Filter project. All were in favor.  
• $132,000 or remainder of funds for Borough Watch Camera System Project. All were in 

favor.  
 
  
 
  
  
Public Service:   Mr. Creedon advised that the reorganization meeting will be January 6, 2025 at 
7:00 pm.   
 
Public Safety:      Mr. Boyle made a motion to accept the Police and Fire Company reports. All 
were in favor.  
 
Town Watch:  Mr. Fries gave a year end report: They logged 780 miles and 178 man hours. 
Thank you to Mr. Creedon and Dawn for their involvement.  
 
Mr. Boyle wanted to remind everyone that the Fire Company will have their annual Santa Run 
on Christmas Eve starting at 5:00 pm.  He hopes that the weather is mild.  
 
Chief Horajeckyj had nothing at this time.  
 
  
 
Public Works/Property:  Mr. Creedon made a motion to accept the Streets Opening Report and 
the Streets Department Monthly Report. All were in favor.  
 
Mr. Hess:   

- Leaf collection is ending  
- There was 22 tons of salt delivered and we have a reserve up at Abington’s Public Works 

yard.  
- All the equipment has been tested in case there are any snow storms forecasted.  

 
Mr. Poster wanted to discuss research he did regarding gym rent.  Council were all were in favor 
of changing the fee schedule to reflect gym rent to be $25.00 per hour.  
 
Mr. Robert Ucci, 305 Montgomery Avenue asked that if there are any problems with Fox Rok 
using the gym to please contact him or Harry White.   
  
 
Parks & Recreation    Mr. Menniti gave the 4th of July updates:  
 

- There will be a dine and donate at the Malthouse on Saturday, December 21, 2024 from 
12:00 to 4:00 pm.  



- Comedy night is on February 22, 2025 at the Firehouse and tickets are on sale now.  
 
Mr. Menniti wanted to talk about the 1st annual tree lighting that was here on November 30.  It 
was a little chilly but there was a good turnout, about 200 people. The 4th of July Association 
provided hot chocolate and cookies. There were two singing groups.  
 
Thank you to Mr. Menniti for his decorations, Mr. Poster and Public Works and to the Fire 
Company for inviting Santa to attend. Thank you to the residents and thank you to Council for 
allowing this event.   
 
 
Human Resources:    The appointment of our new Mayor will be on January 6, 2025 at 7:00 
pm.   
 
Manager’s Report December: 
 
On Thursday night, December 5th, I attended the Montgomery County Borough’s Association 
Holiday party.  
 
On Friday, December 6th, I attended the joint Bucks/Montgomery Consortium Holiday Party.  
 
Tuesday, December 10th, I attended the Montgomery County Consortium Executive Board 
meeting where we finalized the 2025 schedule of meetings. I, along with Montgomery Township 
Manager, Carolyn McCreary will be in charge of the May 8th meeting, subject will be a Finance 
Director question and answer panel. 
 

 
Upcoming Meetings & Events: 
 
Borough Hall will be closed December 24th and 25th for the Christmas holiday, and closed again 
January 1st, 2025, for News Years Day.  
 
As always Borough Hall is open Monday through Thursday 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM and closed on 
Fridays. However, I am available by appointment before and after 9:00 AM & 3:00 PM Monday 
through Thursday, and on Fridays between 8:00 AM & 4:00 PM. 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy Hannukah to all of those that celebrate! 
   
 
  
Public Comment:     
 
  
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  
  
Respectfully submitted, 



Joyce Hines 
Borough Clerk  


